
 

 

July 29, 2024  
 
To: All Potential Respondents 
From: Katelyn Howells, Purchasing Agent 
Subject:  005-RFP-1157-2025 Gaming Market Study 

 
Addendum Two 

 
Please amend the subject RFP to include answers to the following timely received question(s):   
 
Q1. Will IRGC require that licensed casino operators provide the selected consultant with property-specific 

operating statistics, such as player tracking data indicating the number of visitors and expenditures by 
point of origin? 

A1. Historically, the Commission has provided the successful applicant with contact information for each of 
the current licensees in Iowa and the Commission has asked the licensed casinos to voluntarily cooperate 
by providing thorough and timely data as requested by the successful applicant.  We plan to do the same 
with this study.  It is our understanding that some privacy concerns by casino licensees have been resolved 
with NDAs with the successful applicant in the past. 

 
 
Please acknowledge receipt of this addendum by signing in the space provided below, and return this letter 
with your proposal (do not send back separately). 
 
I hereby acknowledge receipt of this addendum. 
 
    
Signature Date 
 
  
Typed or Printed Name 

 


